
 

Policy and Procedures Reminder 
We want to remind our members that between April 1st to October 31st, the following policies 
and procedures will be enforced by the Pro Shop.  With the anticipated increase in golf play, we 
ask the following policies and procedures be adhered to so that everyone coming to the club can 
enjoy are beautiful golf course.  

1. Tee Times must be booked in advance. A minimum of two hours prior is required to secure 
a time.  

2. 9-hole rounds are only available for members after 2:00pm, Monday –Sunday. 
3. The golf course must be played in sequential order. No jumping holes. 
4. Rounds must be finished at least 30 minutes prior to sunset to allow staff to fully clean and 

sterilize the golf carts and safely exit the property before dark. Please plan accordingly.  
5. Singles play is allowed after 9:00am, Monday thru Thursday. Singles play is only allowed 

when adequate time between groups is available. Singles are not allowed on weekends 
unless paired with another group.  If you are a single on weekends, please call the Golf 
Shop and we will find a group for you to join. Singles must make advanced Tee Times. 

6. Children 12 and older are permitted to play Monday thru Thursday anytime and Friday 
thru Sunday after 2:00pm. They must be accompanied by an adult. Children under the age 
of 12 are not allowed on the golf course.  

7. Spectators or riders will not be allowed on the golf course.  
8. We ask that all Members please list guests names on the Tee Sheet when making Tee 

Time. “TBD” will not be allowed and may be subject to tee time cancellation. 
9. The course will be closed on Monday, May 1st and Tuesday, May 2nd for Aeration. 

We will use Wednesday, May 3rd as a rain date. If all goes well, we may open the course 
Tuesday afternoon. We will keep you posted.  

10. Any new member or current member that wants a GHIN Handicap for the 2023 season 
please email our Golf Professional, Chris Hulme, chris@newportnational.com. Members 
who already have a handicap from the 2023 season will automatically continue their 
handicap unless you want to discontinue the service. If that is the case, please email Chris 
as well.  

We thank you for your anticipated cooperation with these policies and procedures. Please do not 
hesitate to contact our General Manager, Dan Hall, at dhall@newportnational.com or 401-702-
5033.  
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